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RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 25 September 2002 AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2002.5.1 PRESENT

Messrs John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair) and Matthew Charlesworth (Salisbury House Warden), Mesdames Verushka Chetty (Canterbury House Senior Student) and Joy Chidawanyika (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Mr Neil Dickson (Winchester House Senior Student), Ms Tendai Gwisai (Allan Webb Hall SRC Representative), Prof Roger Jacob (Hall Fellow), Messrs Joseph Lin (Salisbury House Senior Student) and Steve Noble (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Ms Cathy O’Shea (Truro House Senior Student), Mr Richard Pickup (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Mesdames Monica Ramsunder (Hall Senior Student) and Nadia Schearer (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Mesdames Anne Warring (Truro House Warden) and Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), Mr Jens Wittrowski (Winchester House Sub-Warden).

Secretariat: Ms Nonte Mabalana (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary)

2002.5.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Apologies:  Prof L. Stack
2002.5.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

NONE

2002.5.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Mr Pickup confirmed

Mr Lin seconded

2002.5.5 FUNCTIONS

5.1 Leavers Dinner

The chairman extended his invitation to the leavers’ dinner to everyone and also said that he trusted that everyone would be there. He noted that the pre-dinner drinks would be at Salisbury as Salisbury swooped with Winchester in Third Term.

The Hall Senior Student, Ms Wolfe was appointed to toast the leavers and Mr Pickup, the Salisbury Sub-Warden was appointed to toast the returning students. Ms Wolfe was also given the task to announce the new Hall Senior Student.

He mentioned that the awards committee would seat before the dinner to decide on who will receive the awards to be announced at the leavers’ dinner. He noted that he will do the academic awards and the committee will do the rest. Desiree volunteered to chair the committee comprising of House Senior Students, Hall Senior Student and a Warden. It was decided that the committee meet on Monday, 30 September 2002. Notices calling for nominees are to be put up on Thursday, 26 September 2002. The Hall Committee was given a task to target individuals worthy of awards and nominate them. Nomination lists are to reach the secretary’s office by Monday, 30 September 2002.

5.2 Hall Committee Dinner

The chairman noted in passing that the Hall Committee Dinner is on Tuesday, 15 October 2002.

5.3 Brunch

The chairman noted that according to the calendar the brunch is on Saturday, 27 October 2002 and wanted to know from the Hall Committee if they have a problem with the date, as it is the start of swot week and the committee said they do not have a problem with the date.

5.4 Garden Party

The chairman noted that some people voiced some concerns that there was not enough food at the garden party.  He wanted to know if the Hall Committee felt that way and what could be done to avoid something like that in the future.

It was decided that a meeting should be set up with Mrs Pillay to see if there is any possibility to refund people who did not get any food.

The chairman suggested that in order to make sure that the a similar problem does not happen in the future, the Hall Committee should count the food before hand and determine if it is reasonable quantity.  He also suggested that tickets should be controlled.

2002.5.6 MATTERS ARRISING

6.1 Hall Senior Student Elections

The chairman noted that voting for the Hall Senior Student would take place on Wednesday, 26 September 2002. He also noted that the voting process would stick to the constitution as much as possible. The chairman reminded the Senior Students as well as the SRC Rep that they should be present when the votes are counted on Thursday at 12h45 and that if they will not make it to appoint a student in a senior position to go on their behalf. David Lowry indicated that he will not make it and that he will appoint someone to go on his behalf.

6.2 House Committee Election

The chairman noted that House Committee Election would proceed as soon as the Hall Senior Student Elections are complete. He requested the warden to forward the names and contact numbers of the new House Committee members to the Hall Secretary.

6.3 Games Room

6.3.1 Electronic Lock

The chairman mentioned that the electronic lock is being put in, in the games room and that soon the students will be using chips to get in the games rooms instead of keys. He requested the Hall Secretary to transfer the names of the students to the system that controls the door access. He also asked the Sub-Wardens as well as the Senior Students to return the games room’s keys to the Hall Secretary.

6.3.2 Pool Table

The chairman noted that as soon as the pillar underneath the stage is moved, we would get the table.

2002.5.7 NEW ITMES 

7.1 SRC Rep 2003

The chairman noted that Thami Sibisi got the most votes from the SRC election and that he will be the Hall’s SRC Rep for 2003. He also noted that that he could not make it to the meeting because he was recovering from injuries he got from a car accident in Cape Town.  He indicated that Ms Gwisai, the outgoing SRC Rep would fill in until the end of the year. 

7.2 Hall Ball

7.3 The chairman congratulated Ms Wolfe, the Hall Senior Student for a job well done with the ball. The noted that the Hall Ball issue will have to be discussed again next year because:

1. There were not enough people who attended the ball

2. The money made was not enough to cover the cost

The Hall Senior Student, Ms Wolfe gave a report on the ball indicating that the ball was run at a loss of about R700.00 and that there were three boxes of wine that could be auctioned to recover some on the money.

The chairman asked for ideas to cover the cost of the ball.

1. Cathy suggested that the hall ask the houses to donate money but the chairman was against the idea stating that the houses will not be keen.

2. Mr Pickup suggested that the hall use Canterbury challenge to raise funds. Ms Wolfe was against the idea stating that the Hall cannot ask the University to sponsor its short fall.

3. Mr Pickup suggested that we use a raffle to collect some money and the winner to be announced at the Leavers Dinner. The chairman indicated that there will not be enough time to do the raffle this year but it could be done next year. Mrs Wicks added to say that Canterbury’s raffle at the beginning of the year went very well

4. Mr Lin suggested that the leavers notate the sum of R10.00. Ms Schearer seconded the idea adding that the contribution could go to other functions not just the ball.

Decision

It was then decided that the Hall should go with Mr Lin’s idea. The chairman asked for a volunteer to take up the project. Ms Warring and Ms O’Shea volunteered.

The chairman wanted to know from the Committee if there were problems especially race related ones with the ball. The identified problems were

1. From the music point of view, the ball did not cater for everyone

2. People do not want to pay to come to eat in the Dining Hall

7.3 Admission of guilt

The chairman noted that it was decided in the board of residence meeting that instead of going through to the normal disciplinary procedure, a student has an option of admitting guilt on the following items and accept the punishment that goes with it.

7.3.1 Not handing in keys – No Amount Specified

7.3.2 Not attending House/Hall Meetings – R40.00

7.3.3 Not Handing in forms – R20.00

The chairman noted that there is no amount specified for not handing in keys. He noted that the houses may choose to convert the fines to hours of community service or not to use the option at all. 

The chairman thanked everyone for participating and wished them well for the new year.

NM/2004-08-1126
Confidential


